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	ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
                                 SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES 


	To:
	Rose Todd, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square

	From:
	Edward Davis (Pollution Planning Consultant)

	Date:
	9 May 2019

	Re:
	15 Chester Terrace London NW1 4ND

	Proposal:
	Installation of AC unit in front lightwell

	Reference:
	2018/6364/P

	Key Points:
	The proposals are Unacceptable in environmental health terms


I have taken a look at the submitted information. The proposal is for the Installation of AC unit in front lightwell. 
The applicant has submitted an acoustic assessment to support the application but the report refers to the now out dated DP28 criteria.  With that in mind the calculations cannot be relied upon as being correct and able to meet Camden’s current noise standards. Therefore I would have to suggest that the application be rejected until a satisfactory assessment has been submitted to the council for assessment.
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards 

Edward Davis 

Pollution Planning Consultant 
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